
 

   Project website:  winnipeg.ca/SeineRiverStabilization 

 

NOTICE TO RESIDENTS  
March 2018 

 
Seine Riverbank Stabilization at the Branch 1 Aqueduct 

Work is underway to stabilize the east bank of the Seine River, near the corner of Notre Dame Street and 
Maisonneuve Street, in North St. Boniface. Stabilizing the bank is necessary to keep the Branch 1 Aqueduct 
safe and ensure a continued supply of water to Winnipeg residents. Stabilization works are expected to be 
completed by June 2018. 

2 Day Parking Restrictions and Early Morning Start-up 

� The contractor will be removing the crane and drill rig from the site on March 19 and 20, beginning at 
5 a.m. To prepare the equipment for removal, the contractor will be on site very early. You should 
expect noise as early as 3 a.m. until 6 a.m. both days. The removal of this equipment requires special 
permits, a police escort and parking restrictions. Parking restrictions will be in effect on Notre Dame 
Street between Archibald Street and Maisonneuve Street beginning at 9 p.m. on Sunday, March 18 
until 9 a.m. on Tuesday, March 20, 2018. 

Signs will be installed to communicate these restrictions. The City of Winnipeg realizes that this work may be 
disruptive and we thank you for your patience. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

If you have any concerns regarding this work, please contact Cheryl Dixon of Scatliff+Miller+Murray, during 
regular business hours (8:30 a.m. to 5 p.m.) by:   
 

 Email at cdixon@scatliff.ca  
 Phone at 204-927-3444 ext. 232 

 

Outside of regular business hours, please contact 311 with any project concerns or questions. 


